MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 9, 2021
3:00 P.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, February 9, 2021, at 
3:00 p.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Michael Scioneaux  

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on January 26, 2021 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering stated that 1. The Cherry Levee is complete and will be surveyed and added to levee board projects DNR wants a hydraulic test done on the levee. 2. Need to finalize the north side levee alignment to be able to start building levees when the money becomes available. A levee from Orange Street to Cox will take approximately 7 million dollars to complete. Working on the levee and pipes needed by Cox Entergy.  3. Landry’s pump station is designed and waiting on funding. Orange Pump Station is 75% designed. Chighizola Pump Station is still in the design phases. 4. Waiting on the COE for the ATF Permit for Walnut. Getting a cost for new gates on Hebert Levee. 
President Camardelle stated he spoke to Senator Connick, town and port commission to continue levee on the norths side of Grand Isle. The levee board applied for money from State Capital Outlay to continue our projects. The State will match some money for more rocks and levees. President Camardelle thanked Joe Chauvin and Oneil Marlbrough for helping during storms and working on getting our projects shovel ready so when the money becomes available, we can start on our projects. He also thanked Senator Cassidy and Kennedy and Representative Graves and Scalise for getting a WORDA bill passed that will help levee districts. We will have to do our levee in phases as money becomes available. We are reviewing our options on where to start the levee on the north side of Grand Isle.  The levee board will not be going on the annual Mississippi Valley trip in March this year. President Camardelle thanked Senator Connick, Representative Orgeron, the Governor, CPRA, DNR, JP Councilman Ricky Templet, Scott Walker, Marion Edwards and JP President Sheng for helping with additional money for levees, breakwaters and fixing the levee on the south side of Grand Isle.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scoineaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the following resolution:




Resolution


A resolution changing the authorized signatures.
         

On the levee board checking account.

Roll Call vote as follows:

YEAS: David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr., Michael Scioneaux
NAYS:  0

ABSENT: 0

This resolution is considered adopted this 9th day of February, 2021. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 3:47 p.m.
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